
Dear Supporters, and Praying Partners,                                                                                            March/April 2017 
 

Praise the Lord the internet is back on!  The lawyers are still on strike, and the teachers have settled with the government. 

The schools have not resumed, because parents cannot be guaranteed the safety of their children.  There have been a few attacks on 

schools that are going, but no injuries.  Masked men come and drive the students away.   So we just pray that things will be calm by 

the time school is to resume in the fall.  Things in Buea remain peaceful and we pray it will remain that way.  

  

We held our first baptism service on the Sunday before Easter.  (Pictures on the next page)  We baptized 4 people and we 

have another who will be getting baptized soon.  One young man named Boris was baptized and has a strong desire to serve God.  He 

has already started helping to lead music.  He really likes music, and is doing very well.  It is amazing to see God working in his life 

and see his desire to serve.  

The girls recently enjoyed some horseback riding while we were in Bamenda visiting with the other missionaries.  On the 

way back to Buea the fuel pump went out in our car, and we had to stop and get it fixed.  We were able to get back on the road and 

make it home safely late that night.  But the car started having problems a few days later, so I have been working on it again.  The girls 

also have several close friends who get to come and play regularly.  They are also finishing up this year of school, and looking 

forward to a break.  Sarah also is looking forward to a small break in a very busy schedule.  

We have currently raised about $1500 toward the building we are looking at buying. (Pictures on next page)  We still need 

about $23000 to be able to purchase it.  It is still up for sale, so we are praying that if God wants us to have it, He will provide for us to 

get it.  If God lays on your heart to help with this project, please send the donation to BIMI at the address below.  You should also 

write a memo on the check as follows; Benson Family #1459 Building Fund.    We are really excited to see how the Lord will use this 

to see more souls saved, and men trained.  

We are now coming into the rainy season, which includes some cooler weather.  Unfortunately with the change of weather 

comes the various viruses.  We have stayed relatively healthy other than the occasional cold or flu.  We thank God for health and 

safety.  

 

Thank You for your prayers and financial support, 

The Benson Family 

Caleb Benson ~ Missionary to Cameroon, 
Please send support to BIMI, PO Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341, (423)344-5050; Memo: Benson Family #1459  



 


